
Australia seeks election to 
the Universal Postal Union 
(UPU) Postal Operations 
Council (POC) and Council 
of Administration (CA) for 
2026–2029. 

Australia is seeking your support   
for its candidacies for election to the 
Postal Operations Council (POC) and 
Council of Administration (CA) at the 
28th Universal Postal Union (UPU) 
Congress in Dubai, United Arab Emirates 
(September 2025). 



The Australian Government and its 
designated postal operator, Australia 
Post, have a long and distinguished 
history of participation in the UPU. 

As postal operations globally undergo 
a transition from letters to packages, 
Australia is committed to supporting 
sustainable changes at the UPU to 
ensure its resilience and relevance.  
This includes critical areas such 
as postal strategy, regulation, 
sustainability, technical cooperation  
and good governance.

In the POC, Australia has worked 
constructively to support changes to 
the UPU’s products and remuneration 
systems to meet the needs of 
designated operators, and to find 
solutions to complex issues including  
in relation to markets development  
and supply chains. 

An observer in the CA during the 
Abidjan Cycle, Australia has continued 
to make a strong contribution to the 
regulatory, policy and supervisory 
agenda by participating in taskforces 
on key issues and seeking to find 
compromise on challenging issues. 

Help us to continue strengthening  
the worldwide postal network by 
supporting Australia’s election as a 
member of both the POC and the CA  
at the 28th UPU Congress.

“Thank you 
for supporting 
Australia” 
Pip the Koala, Mascot 
for Australia Post

To find out more, visit infrastructure.gov.au/upu
or contact internationalpost@communications.gov.au
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